
 

 

Sexual Violence Prevention Committee 
Minutes – December 6, 2021 

 

1. REES Community presentation 
a. Two representatives from REES Community joined the meeting to review their on-line 

reporting portal.  A forty-minute presentation was conducted for the SVP team.  Further 
conversation will take place to determine St. Clair College’s interest in the portal. 
 

2. Website Review – Subcommittee required – need volunteers 
a. A discussion around finalizing the webpage was had.  The web page needs to be set as 

follows: 
i. I’m in need of immediate help. 

ii. How do I talk to someone? 
iii. Continue with a list of questions that SVP survivors would want answered. 
iv. Include our new flowchart. 

b. Jenny-Lee, Art Barron and Stephanie Woodall will join a sub-committee to bring back to 
the team on January 10 a proposed look for the new web page. 
 

3. Sexual Misconduct Policy – R. Demchuk/ B. Pirouet 
a. The revised policy has gone through legal review.  Beth and Rebecca have finalized their 

review.  Beth will send it to the committee for a committee review.  Once the 
committee submits input, the policy will be sent to Senior Management for final 
approval. 
 

4. SVP Student Group Update 
a. Ryan updated the group on November activities.   

i. We have hired a new student lead and continue to interview volunteer team 
members for the upcoming semester. We have started to work with the teams 
over at Residence on how we can actively support them in their programming 
and SVP training for not just RA’s but students on campus as well. Monthly 
programming will be taking place each month. 



ii. On October 28, 2021 the SVP student leads 
held an on campus in person table in the 
Main hallway of South Campus where 
students of SVP team did a “these hands 
don’t hurt” campaign. Students will put a 
handprint on a large piece of paper and sign 
their name. This was a very impactful and 
informative event with some great traction 
and information. There were also some 
great takeaways with information and 
SWAG available for students to take.  

 

iii. November, we held some great shine the 
light events on our social media platforms 
as well we held in person information 
sessions and educational information 
sessions. Monday November 15, 2021 – 
Wear Purple Day. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



iv. December initiatives for SVP we are 
running a virtual Clothesline project 
to help bring awareness to those 
who are affected by any emotional 
violence. This project is a t-shirt 
design that we will seek some 
participants and then print the shirts 
to showcase student talent on 
campus.  

 
 
 
 
 

b. SafeWalk 
i. Safe Walk was launched on Oct 18, 2021 however we are having trouble 

securing enough volunteers to continue the program. We had 124 individuals 
apply, out of that we had a few show up for training and only 4 committed and 
showed up for their shift.  

ii. We continue to plan for the operation of SafeWalk and continue to hire and 
train the new team. We now are working with faculty to do classroom visits to 
try and secure more volunteers. 

iii. Program schedule depends on volunteer availability and classes with goal being 
Mon – Fri 6pm -11pm. 

iv. 4 Safe walk leads onboarded. 
v. A new training has been set up for Jan 6, 2022 in the afternoon where we will 

welcome additional volunteers to hit the campus on Jan 10, 2022. 
c. SRC continues with our partnership with National Speakers 

Bureau Samantha Bitty. We have some great videos we have 
partnered with speaker Samantha Bitty to speak about safe 
sex, and sexual health / consent.  

d. Ryan indicated that they have a good SVP Student Team put 
together and will send the members so that they can start to 
attend in January. 
 
 
 

5. Residence Update (Q Hall and GEM) 
i. Heather updated the group on November activities at the GEM International 

Residence. 
ii. November/December activities- Healthy Relationships, South Asian Community 

Council, Gingerbread houses, Christmas tree decorating. 
iii. Students slowly moving out of the residence. 
iv. New group expected starting Jan. 3, 2022. 



 
b. Lyndi updated the group on November activities at the Quittenton Residence. 

i. November Consent and Wellness Month went well and the turn out for the 
events was good.  

1. Turn out from both the Windsor and Chatham Campuses.  
2. Best turn out for the events was the Sexy Trivia, Bubble Pop Event, and 

I’d Hit That.  
ii. Orientation for new students will be happening in January. It is expected the 

residence will be getting (minimum) 20 students. These students will be 
required to complete a sexual violence prevention and consent PowerPoint. 
Similar to the students that arrived in September.  
 

6. Orientation 
a. Rebecca will put together a paragraph for orientation landing page and include a link to 

our webpage as well as our flow chart. 
 

7. Next Meeting – Moved to January 10, 2022 at 3PM 


